

PVR Zoom Meeting

August 3, 2022 6:31 pm

President Steven Perik jr. brought the meeting to order, board members present were :

Mike Weinandt, Todd Persha, Russ Haske, Debbie Priebe, Brandon Gentz, Eric Schutte Tom McKeever Kris Pecha.

Also present

Rick Bartel, Jennifer Beran and Dave Ruder.

Directors Reports:

Mike W. – we have a signed contract with the Conservation Club, Mike is still dealing with his injury and he will say ISR insurance is fabulous.

Todd Persha - Talked on the phone with Greg Bosam about the Ironwood race for **about a half** hour, Greg said he would like a two day event and a test n tune on Friday, he is open to let us decide on the two days. Race will be December 30, 2022 - Jan 1, 2023, Greg will be up this way in about a week and they will talk more.

Eric Schuette – Brian Marquard with the Wausau 525 track is interested in having us this year. Brian wants

\$5000.00 from us for track building/prep, Mike W asked if we have a date? Eric S. said not as of yet. Kris Pecha said we need to check with Jennifer and Debbie to see if two-day events works with them.

Kris Pecha - Nothing as of now

Brandon Gentz – Would like to join efforts with Todd P. and get additional money for the Ironwood race for the Super Mod class.

Russ Haske -Has nothing , but wants to help out where needed.

Debbie Priebe - gave her Treasurer's Report – (Kris will not put amounts down, if anyone has questions please call Debbie).

Tom McKeever – Stated he is getting questions from drivers regarding the Mod Stock class rules as added to allow big wheels on rear suspension but Tom wants stock size – Mike Weinandt made a motion to go back to stock size Eric Schuette seconded the motion, motion carried.

Jennifer Beran – Head Scorer – Wants list of all classes we are running as well as a list of promoter classes when we sign contracts. (look up annual meeting minutes to see which classes were cut and added).

Rick Bartel – Equipment Manager – No big changes. The BOD talked about getting a few new headsets.

President Steven Perik Jr. – Sent flowers to the Dave Gruenwald funeral.

Kris Pecha read the secretary report. Mike Weinandt made a motion to accept the report and Eric Schuette seconded the motion, motion carried.

Old Business- President Steven Perik Jr. – Pro Lite was tabled until this meeting and stated we need to come up with the class. Steven asked what we should do – board members Kris Pecha, Mike Weinandt, Todd Persha, and Tom McKeever thought all drivers should be allowed in the class to race, following discussion Mike Weinandt made a motion to change the class to **Pro Champ**, Brandon Gentz seconded the motion and the motion carried.

New Business: Discussion ensued regarding the location for our banquet for 2023 and who will take on the event for about 100 people. Mike Weinandt urged we have it at a really nice location with an adjacent hotel.

Dave Ruder wants PVR to add allowing A-arm chassis to our 380 single pipe class as well as in the Masters IFS class.

Mike Weinandt made a motion to let A- arm chassis in the 380 IFS single pipe class and the Masters IFS class for a one year trial. Kris Pecha seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

World Series: President Steven Perik Jr. advised we are in if we want to be. Steven discussed having more control over our races and tech. Kris Pecha recommended we have our own race director, a discussion ensued – we have this added to our new contract with Craig for Eagle River. Craig will let Steven know when he is going to be up in Eagle River again.

OCC : Scheduled for February 11, 2023 Steven has the trophy's for the 380 class; flags will be donated by Pecha Septic Service and P&C racing.

Mike Weinandt talked about getting NGK involved. Jennifer Beran talked about promoting this race with flyers.

Wausau 525 : President Steven Perik Jr. said Bob Richardson asked if February 4th will work for us.

It was noted Todd Nagel is financing the 525 track for Brian Marquardt.

Todd Nagel and Bob Richardson will be doing the hay bails, food and drinks for their race and will handle concessions for our race if we want them to.

Eric Schuette noted he is also in contact with Brian Marquardt.

Kitty cat races can happen here also.

Ironwood : Greg got permission to use the grandstand and will build a track for kitty cat races if we hold them. Russ Haske said he will talk to the kitty cat organization.

New Race venue : Antigo – Kris Pecha reached out but nothing is happening as of yet.

Promoting PVR : Jennifer talked about only having three racer bios from the Board Members.

PVR resume – how can we support our sponsors?

Branding/ doing give aways gas cards for spectators was brought up?

Brandon Gentz talked about support with a company & PVR for promoting to drive in spectators, President Steve also talked about a sponsor for youth racing.

Next meeting Mike Weinandt made a motion we meet 1st Tuesday of every month, Eric Schutte seconded the motion.

Brandon Gentz made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Todd Persha seconded the motion, meeting adjourned.

8:52 pm

Respectfully Reported

Kris Pecha

PVR Secretary

